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Stephanie Ballango Ref: SSD-9835-PA-56
Director, Project Management
Consultant to Infrastructure NSW
PO Box R220
Royal Exchange NSW 1225

28/04/2021

Dear Ms Ballango,
Sydney Football Stadium – Stage 2 (SSD 9835)

Out of Hours Work Request – Installation of Roof Structures

I refer to the Out of Hours Work (OOHW) request submitted to the Planning Secretary for approval in accordance
with condition C6 of SSD 9835. I also thank you for your response to the Department’s request for additional
information.  I note that the OOHW request application: 

 has been reviewed by the Applicant and no issues have been raised; 
 includes engineering and safety justification and is limited to the installation of the stadium roof structure

elements comprising arch trusses, tension ring and diagrid;   
 contains the information required by condition C5(c[i]) and (c[ii]) of the consent;  
 has been submitted in advance of conducting the OOHW; and  
 covers the period 3am to 7am and 6pm to 8pm, Monday to Friday.  

As nominee of the Planning Secretary, I approve the Roof Installation Out of Hours Work Request, Revision 4
dated 08/04/21, in accordance with condition C6 of SSD 9835, from the date of this letter until 31 August 2021. 

You are reminded of the following:
1. The OOHW will not occur on 2 consecutive days including works on Saturday, Sunday or public

holidays.  
2. Written notice must be provided to residents at least 1 week before the commencement of OOHW. The

written notice must:   
a. identify the location and duration of the works that will occur;  
b. include a commitment to undertake suitable noise mitigation measures to meet prescribed noise

limits including addressing any community complaints;  
c. Indicate a commitment to providing an alternative accommodation, if necessary; and  
d. provide a valid telephone contact number of the site manager during OOHW. 

3. Ensure you obtain all required permits, permission or approvals required from relevant agencies prior to
OOHW relating to the installation of stadium roof structure elements.  

This approval may be reviewed should there be noise or traffic complaints or if the works are not implemented in
accordance with the approved OOHW request. 

If you wish to discuss the matter further, please contact Peter Hawke on 9274 6555.

Yours sincerely 

Jake Shackleton
A/Director - Infrastructure Management
As nominee of the Planning Secretary
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